


The NAO’s work helps Parliament hold government to account, and in our view, the balance of public interest 
rests with the NAO being able to deliver an effective and efficient public audit function and report our findings in 
public. Consequently, given the negative impact that would result from disclosure, we consider it appropriate to 
maintain the Section 33 public audit exemption in this case. 

I hope this information is helpful. If you are not happy with the way we have handled your request, you can 
escalate your concerns. You should write to us within 40 working days, and we will carry out an internal review 
in relation to your original request. 

Write to the NAO (FOI) Team at FOI@nao.org.uk or by post to: FOI Team, Green 2, National Audit Office, 157-
197 Buckingham Palace Road, London, SW1W 9SP.  

Yours sincerely 

 
FOI and Correspondence Officer 



Annex A  
 

Section 33 Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Public Audit 

Section 33 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) provides that: 

(1) This section applies to any public authority which has functions in relation to - 

(a) the audit of the accounts of other public authorities, or 

(b) the examination of the economy, efficiency and effectiveness with which other public authorities use their 
resources in discharging their functions. 

(2) Information held by a public authority to which this section applies is exempt information if its disclosure 
would, or would be likely to, prejudice the exercise of any of the authority’s functions in relation to any of the 
matters referred to in subsection (1). 

 
 


